
Mark W. Orzeck 
Susan Orzeck 

90 Ridgeline Drive 
Westport, MA 02790 

 
February 4, 2016 
 
Pamela G. Monroe 
New Hampshire Site Evaluation Committee 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
 RE: Petition to Intervene 
  New Hampshire Site Evaluation Committee 
  Docket No. 2015-06 Northern Pass 
 
Dear Ms. Monroe, 
 We respectfully request to intervene in the SEC’s proceedings under Docket 2015-06 relating to 
the proposed Northern Pass transmission line in Stark, NH. Per the SEC’s regulations, we are sending this 
request to you, with copies to the SEC distribution list for this proceeding as of this date and noted in 
the “cc” list below. 
 
 We purchased our property on Percy Road in Stark to be used for family recreational purposes. 
This includes us, our children, and grandchildren. As a condition of sale I contacted Northern Pass in 
order to determine if the PSNH ROW behind us would be used for Northern Pass. A Northern Pass 
representative responded to me, directing my attention to a route map. After the sale went through, I 
found out the map was already out of date when they directed me too it! Basically I feel Northern Pass 
lied to me. Because of this I invested all our savings that was earmarked for achieving our New 
Hampshire “dream”. Little did I know this would in fact become a nightmare. 
 

Our particular rights, duties, privileges, immunities or other substantial interest that may be 
affected by the SEC’s Northern Pass proceedings include, but are not limited to the following: 

1. Health and Safety – Our property is located less than 400’ from the PSNH Right-of Way 
(ROW), known as the Coos Loop. It is important to note that there is a Natural Gas 
pipeline within this ROW, placing me and my family fully within the “incineration zone”. 
Also, there have been findings that link childhood leukemia to exposure to high voltage 
EMF levels. 

2. Property Value – Current poles are below the tree line, while the proposed towers are 
easily visible above the tree line. This will degrade our land’s value to the extent where 
it will be “worthless”. 

3. Reasonable expectation to enjoy our property – We enjoy camping and hiking on the 
property, and HAD plans to build a camp some day. 

4. Unreasonable use of the ROW – I believe the co-location of Northern Pass with the Coos 
Loop upgrades AND the Natural Gas pipeline leads to a dangerous and potentially 
deadly unreasonable use of the ROW. 

 
We feel that no other individual, agency, or organization could articulate or represent our 

specific interests and concerns in the proceedings as well as we can. 



 
Therefore we respectfully request that the Site Evaluation Committee: 
1. Grant our Petition to Intervene; and 
2. Grant such other and further relief as may be just. 

 
Sincerely, 

Mark W. Orzeck 
Susan Orzeck 
 
Mark W. Orzeck 
Susan Orzeck 
morzeck@charter.net 
 
cc: SEC distribution list (as of the date of this letter/email) for the Docket No. 2015-06. Copies sent by 
email. 
 
 

mailto:morzeck@charter.net

